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29 June 2021 
 

 

Bruce Zhang  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
BY EMAIL: bruce.zhang@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 

MAJOR PROJECTS –REQUEST FOR ADVICE - WEST NOWRA RESOURCE RECOVERY PARK 
STAGE 2 (SSD-9887) 

 

Dear Bruce 

Transport for NSW refers to your correspondence dated 10 June 2021 regarding the subject development 
application. 

TfNSW has completed an assessment of the development, based on the information provided and 
focussing on the impact to the State road network. For this development, the key state road is the Princes 
Highway. 

TfNSW notes the following: 

- The proponent seeks approval for the construction and operation of a resource recovery facility in West 
Nowra. The development proposes to generate 90 vehicle movements per day.  

- The development gains access via Flat Rock Road, a local road managed by Council.   

TfNSW does not believe the development will have a significant impact on the Princes Highway and on this 
basis, does not object to the development application. 

TfNSW does however recommend the applicant consider the use of more productive or PBS vehicles in the 
future, which would reduce the number of truck trips required for the given freight task. 

If you have any questions please contact Rachel Carocci on 4221 2548.  

Please ensure that any further email correspondence is sent to development.southern@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully 

 
Rachel Carocci 
Development Services Case Officer  
South Region  


